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SUMMARY EXPLANATION AND BACKGROUND 

 
 
The current agreements with the two Deputy General Counsels and, six Assistant General Counsels and 
the Administrative Counsel expire on June 30, 2020. Attached to the agenda item are proposed renewals 
for the term of one year ending June 30, 2021 including salary adjustments consistent with the same 
percentage and terms awarded to 12-month administrative employees.  
 
Salary increases for the Deputy and Assistant General Counsels, when given, are at the time of their 
contract renewal. Increases are for the previous fiscal year and are retroactive, in the same manner as 
provided by SBBC to its 12-month administrative personnel. 
 
The General Counsel recommends the renewal of these agreements with the salary adjustments. 
 




